
Dear guest,

If you arrive or depart by train, we inform you that, due to railway maintenance works from 15th 
June 2025 to 14th September, trains from Milan to Varenna, will only travel to Lecco.

The railway company, will provide a replacement bus service, from Lecco to Varenna, but, 
especially during the central hours of the day (9:00-16:00), you may experience numerous 
inconveniences and delays due to overcrowding on the lines: the journey could take up to double or 
more than the expected time.

We are at your disposal to help you find the best solution to make your arrival or departure from 
Varenna as easy as possible.
At the moment, the safest, fastest and cheapest solution available is the shuttle bus service that 
directly connects the Milan Central train station with the Varenna Esino train station. If you wish 
to use this bus service, we recommend that you book it as soon as possible, as places are limited and 
demand is high: www.varennaexpress.it

If your needs are different, the alternative is private or shared taxis to/from Milan City or Milan 
airports. In this case, you can inform yourself independently, consulting the numerous companies 
directly on the web or, if you prefer, we can assist you in choosing the option that best suits your 
needs.

We remain at your disposal.

Best Regards 

http://www.varennaexpress.it/

